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Curbar Primary School
Minutes for Full School Governors’ Meeting 

Date: 10th March 2015

Time: 7:30 pm

Location: School

	Present

Mrs. Rachel Youdan (Vice Chair)

Mr. Anthony Tierney(HT)

Mr. Donald Leitch (Chair)
Mrs. Linda Berry
Mrs. Jane Taylor
Mr. Mark Mallender
Mr. John Dix
Mrs. Sally Boyes
In Attendance

Mr. Steve Wyatt (Clerk)

Apologies

Absent


	
	


	
	
	Duration minutes
	Start hh:mm

	1. 
	Welcome & Apologies.
The Clerk to Governors opened the meeting.
Welcome and introductions.
A brief discussion took place on the term of office for chair and vice chair. It being agreed that both should align with the school year and would therefore run until 31st August 2016 and then for a maximum two years or until the FGB agreed otherwise.

The Clerk said that the only nomination prior to the meeting for the vacant position of chair was from Don Leitch and asked if there were any others from those present. None were received.

Don was therefore asked to step out of the meeting at 19:35 and his nomination was discussed. The FGB agreed unanimously that Don’s nomination should be accepted. Don was invited back into the meeting and appointed as Chair of the FGB. The Chair of the meeting was handed to Don.
The Chair asked for nominations for Vice Chair of Governors. Only one was received from Rachel Youdan. Rachel was asked to step out of the meeting at 19:40 while her nomination was discussed. The FGB agreed unanimously that Rachel’s nomination should be accepted. Rachel was invited back into to the meeting and appointed as Vice Chair of the FGB.
Any amendments to tonight’s agenda? With the resignation of the Headteacher having been received since the agenda was circulated the Chair suggested the topic of recruiting a new headteacher should be added as agenda item 2E. This was agreed.

	
	

	2. 
	Handover from the last meeting:

a. Declaration of Business Interests – none received
b. Agreement of Minutes of previous FGM 09/12/2014 – Agreed
c. Matters arising – None
d. Review action points (see last page)
e. Head Teacher recruitment.

Don had discussed with DCC and received documentation from them. A package could be provided by DCC to assist and guide the FGB. A Panel of at least 3 Governors needs to be agreed. There was a discussion around service provided by DCC. Rachel recommended the use of the DCC package based on past experience when recruiting the current headteacher. Discussion around timescales. Discussion around where to advertise. Possible option could be a short term collaborative appointment to cover the gap if a new headteacher could not be found to start September 2015.
Don explained that appointing a current deputy head or head from another school could have an impact on timescales due to the notice that has to be given.

Jane asked about the number of candidates expected – Don suggested smaller schools tend not to attract many but Curbar being a small school in a good position could be attractive.

John asked about a collaborative solution for a longer term solution – Don and Mark said that Derbyshire tends to be behind other authorities but it is becoming more popular.

Sally asked if other schools locally were thinking of collaborating – none known of. Recent Chair conference suggested small schools should be thinking about this before their head moves on.

Sally asked about parental concerns with a collaborative headship. Mark – some initially, depends on how it’s sold, soon come round to seeing the benefits after 12 months.

John said plenty of options, how do we know which route to take? 

Linda (staff Governor) was asked for her views - some history with Stoney Middleton, competing for Stoney pupils. Rachel - down to how it is handled.

Don asked who was to stand on the panel and should the advert suggest a collaborative solution being considered. Anthony was asked if collaboration would be attractive or not in an advert – he thought it would be.

Rachel suggested keeping an eye on neighbouring schools in the future who may be thinking of collaborating. 

John suggested ensuring all the positives - OfSTED outstanding, buildings work, sports facility, pupil achievements – were included in the advert with the suggestion that future developments would be grasped.

Agreed that wording should suggest collaborative working would be considered.

Don asked for volunteers for Panel members – Mark, Jane, Don, Sally, Agreed. John suggested Rachel should play another role on the day. A Safer Recruiting qualified panel member is required. There was a discussion about who has or should attend the Safer Recruiting training.
Anthony suggested discussing the process when people start asking to look around the schools. He said he was prepared to assist appropriately where required.

John asked if there was anything Anthony shouldn’t be involved with other that the actual selection process. None known.

Agreed to go with DCC package at approx. £1.5k plus TES advert at approx. £700.

AP01/100315 Jane to contact DCC with decisions made due to Don’s unavailability this week. To also ask about Safer Recruitment, is HR member sufficient?
Mark suggested he would speak to Diocese person for a possible training event

	
	

	3. 
	School Improvement:

a. HTR Head teacher’s report had been distributed prior to the meeting.
Rachel – asked about Extra Time for sports coaching - development of teachers is under way.

Jane – with different students in school what is the impact on teachers? Beneficial to all, students very good this year. Rachel - feedback from children has been good.

Sally – safeguarding, suggestion from Sally about a floor plan for children to mark where they don’t feel safe. Anthony said this was used with success a few years ago to good effect.

Rachel – safeguarding, some changes in the legislations have been made, refresher training is required at a cost £175 for under 50 candidates. Suggest sharing with other schools.
b. Review and accept any sub-committee minutes 

i. T&L 03.03.2015 - No SEN Governor at present, volunteers requested, summary of role from Linda, Sally agreed to be SEN. This needs to go in Welcome Pack for new Governors. Minutes accepted.
AP02/100315 – Steve to update the Governor Welcome Pack with Sally as the SEN Governor.
ii. SIC 17.02.2015 – The Sheffield Accessing Without Levels (AWL) system is being trialled. Minutes accepted.
iii. RM 24.02.2015 – since the meeting a letter had been received to confirm matched funding would be provided for the proposed office and staff room refurbishment and relocation, if the Governors agreed to match this. The FGB agreed to the funding provision. 

Minute Number: FGM-100315-3b-1. 

New windows for the front of the school were to be part of the refurbishment. Request for planning permission is in progress with the work expected to be carried out during the summer break. The minutes of the meeting were accepted.
c. List of Policies Brought Forward for Approval/Acceptance:
Safeguarding / child protection policy Approved
Charging policy Approved
Absence control procedure Approved

	
	

	4. 
	Governing Body Matters:

a. Breakfast & After School Club (request from last FGM) – The wording of the lease does not affect the school.
b. Update on reconstitution– 1 vacancy – co-opted, Don feels one more would be preferred to spread load of work. Agreed.  IoG to be updated and submitted.
AP03/100315 Rachel to contact Val Woolven re filling a co-opted vacancy.

AP04/100315 Steve to obtain the IoG from Amy, update and then submit to DCC.
c. Parental request via DCC consideration - update from Anthony, request for FGB to consider the current arrangements. Recommendation from DCC is to keep current arrangements. John asked about the impact on school – Anthony, none with the current arrangements. Agreed stay as is but will be reviewed again at next FGM.
d.           Inventory items – the list had been provided by Amy. Disposal agreed 
Minute number FGM-100315-4d-1

e. SFVS Reviewed at Sub Comm, Don talked through briefly. Having new Governors requires that the Skills Matrix is updated. Bench marking needs to be completed for this year. Financial Procedure updated to include reconciliation. Accepted.
f. Governor Training – current bookings were reviewed.
g. MUGA contract– discussed at length at RM. £51,300.94 + cost of removal of spoil max £5k + shock pad £3765. Orders placed based on RM approval. Slight increase in additional cost Approved. Shock pad purchase - Sally asked about any guarantee – unsure. More appropriate for falling from equipment rather than falling over - ask PTFA to fund. Anthony to find out more and speak to Extra Time and then to make a decision. Appointing a project manager – Richard Coates offered help/guidance subject to availability.
AP05/100315 Anthony to find out more about the Shock Pad and speak to Extra Time and then to make a decision.
h. 623 lease agreement – for information only, received today after a long wait. Awaiting 623 to review and sign and then payment made.
i. Reports from Governor Visits
Sally Boyes (EYFS) – visit to Linda, verbal feed back provided. Very interesting, enjoyable visit.
Don Leitch (SFVS) – discussed above.
Mark Mallendar (data) – verbal feedback provided.

	
	

	5. 
	Conclusion:

a. Correspondence. 
Resignation letter received from Anthony
b. What have we done tonight to benefit the children of School?
Discussed head teacher recruitment and agreed a panel

Major projects in progress
c. Date and time of next meetings
RM 21/04/15 19:30

SIC 05/05/15 19:30
T&L 02/06/15 19:30

FGM 16/06/15 19:30
	
	

	
	Total
	
	


Action Points Reviewed
	Action Point Ref.
	Action
	Owner
	Status

	AP01/091214
	Rachel is to circulate the Governor Induction pack to all Governors for their review.

10/03 – Mark to return to Rachel
	Rachel
	C/F

	AP02/091214 
	Anthony suggested adding a ‘review of progress to date’ to the T&L meeting committee agenda.

10/03
	Anthony
	Raised

	AP03/091214
	Donald asked for website with information about AWL systems. Anthony to provide.
10/03 This had been provided
	Anthony
	Closed

	AP04/091214 
	Rachel suggested discussing music tuition at the next Resource Committee meeting.
10/03 Anthony gave feedback on recent discussions.
	Rachel
	C/F

	AP05/091214 
	An agenda item re breakfast after school club should be added for the next FGM.
10/03 Item added
	Rachel
	Closed

	AP06/091214 
	Anthony is to review and report back on how time expired documents are identified and destroyed.
10/03 Amy has a retention of records list and a filing system such that there is an annual removal of time expired documents.
	Anthony
	Closed


New Action Points
	Action Point Ref.
	Action
	Owner
	Status

	AP01/100315
	Jane to contact DCC with decisions made due to Don’s unavailability this week. To also ask about Safer Recruitment, is HR member sufficient.


	Jane
	Raised

	AP02/100315
	Steve to update the Governor Welcome Pack with Sally as the SEN Governor.

	Steve
	Raised

	AP03/100315
	Rachel to contact Val Woolven re filling a co-opted vacancy.


	Rachel
	Raised

	AP04/100315
	Steve to obtain the IoG from Amy, update and then submit to DCC.

	Steve
	Raised

	AP05/100315
	Anthony to find out more about the Shock Pad and speak to Extra Time and then to make a decision.

	Anthony
	Raised
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